
October Newsletter from Mongolian Military Ministry 
We thank God for your prayers and partnership for the Military outreaches in Mongolia.  

“Centurions” Mongolian Military Ministry is starting this year with 7 different ministries and 15 
staff members.  
Our staff members are faithful and committed. My family is very honored and blessed to serve 
with them in this wonderful called- ministry.  
 
Rocky Mountain High program  
Things are changed and we need to upgrade our ministry’s programs to reach out to soldiers.  

In order to learn from ACCTS, Sumya and Undra went to Colorado for ACCTS Interaction 
in June. We attended RMH program for young cadets and junior officers. It was adventurous 
and physical challenging trip. We are going to conduct RMH in Mongolia next Summer.  

 

 
 

 
 

In this September some junior officers did the Outdoor program like RMH. It was very 
interesting and effective time. We spent 2 nights together in the tents. We talked about 
Christian life and ethic. We found it good new way to outreach to the new officers and build 
their faith during the adventurous trip. We thank God for the opportunity to attend ACCTS 
RMH. We will continually do the Mongolian RMH program in the future to build our disciples.  

 

 
 



Short updates from the entire Military Ministry. 
 

70% of total personnel are the NCO. There is a huge need for the 
evangelism.  Non-Commissioned Officers ministry has begun this 
year officially. We have had 10 new believers immediately for a 
month. Thank God for the rapid growth ministry.  
We aim to keep our regular meeting on every Wednesday.  
Sumya, Undra lead it right now, we will hand over to Master 
Sergeant Bayartogtoh NCO ministry’s leadership this month.  
 
One of biggest spiritual needs is the Family issues. We always 
help military couples through the trainings, seminars and bible 
studies.  
We thank God for the training. Now our 5 families became group 
leaders who can lead Family bible studies among soldiers. Now 
they will teach Family seminars to others not only staff members. 
Praise God.  
 
 
Before the year began, we introduce to disciples what will 
happen this coming year. We shared about our vision and 
partnership opportunities with disciples.  
Thank God for their opened hearts.  
 
 
 
“Significant Women” material is the most important bible study 
book for female soldiers.  
We trained some our officers to become Bible study leaders.  
Now they will teach the Biblical values to fellow female soldiers. 
 
 
 
 

Prayer requests: 
- 160 freshmen cadets will attend the Effective Study seminar on 6th October. We pray to 

share our faith with 60 of them after the program. 
- Please pray for fund raising processes for 15 staff members. We are facing to the 

challenges to raise the fund for the salary and the ministry at the moment.  
In Sincerely yours, 
Sumya and Undra  
Director of “Centurions” Mongolian Military Ministry 
Enkhsumya.e@mongoliaccc.org   
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